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                                                     Worship Schedule 
Sunday mornings – the heart of our life together        

                                       
                                     10:00 Worship for All Ages – Sanctuary & via Zoom 
 
 
 As we near the end of the Easter season, there are several worship 
services that are defined by their “distance” away from Easter. Forty days 
after Easter, which is a Thursday, we celebrate Ascension Day. Some “high” 
churches have a worship service on this day to honor Jesus’ Ascension into 
heaven, while other churches, like ours, may celebrate the Ascension on the 
following Sunday.  
 Fifty days after Easter, many churches celebrate Pentecost, the day 
when the Holy Spirit descends on the apostles, fills them with the power to 
serve God, and unites them in mission and purpose to create the Church of 
Jesus Christ. 
 And finally, one week after Pentecost, we celebrate Trinity Sunday.  
 
Thursday, May 29: Ascension Day 
 Scripture: Acts 1:1-11, Psalm 47 or 93, Ephesians 1:15-23,  
Luke 24:44-53 
 In his final appearance to the disciples in the gospel of Luke, and with 
instructional and reaffirming words, Jesus shares his last words with them, 
blesses them, and is lifted up into the heavens. In Acts of the Apostles, the 
same writer tells the same story that ended the gospel of Luke again at the 
beginning of the book which describes the days of the early church. 
Acknowledging the Ascension of Christ and more, Paul, in his letter to the 
Ephesians, opens the letter with a prayer of thanksgiving and blessing for 
the church. Psalm 47 is a song about God the king of the nations and Psalm 
93 is a psalm of praise celebrating the majesty of God’s rule.  
 We will likely not use these scriptures as the focus of Sunday worship 
on June 1, but use the 7th Sunday of Easter Scripture lessons. 
 
Sunday, June 1: Seventh Sunday of Easter  
 Scripture: Acts 16:16-34, Psalm 97, Revelation 22:12-14, 16-17, and 
20-21, John 17:20-26 
 On the seventh Sunday after Easter, we will begin with a lengthy and 
involved account of Paul and Silas upsetting the wealthy in something of a 



battle for power. After being beaten and imprisoned for an act of faith, an 
earthquake frees Paul, Silas, and all of the other prisoners, and inspires 
their jailer to faith in Jesus. The Psalm has several, “Rejoice’s,” and is a 
song of the glory of God’s reign, while the sentences from Revelation are 
words of hope and promise from the epilogue of the book of Revelation --
the last book and words of the entire Bible. Finally, in the gospel of John, in 
a portion of Jesus’  Farewell address, we have an extended and more 
personal prayer of Jesus which includes his words and wish, “that they (his 
followers) may be all be one.” 
 
Sunday, June 8: Pentecost Sunday and Graduate Sunday 
 Scripture: Genesis 11:1-9, Acts 2:1-21, Psalm 104:24-34 and 35b, 
Romans 8:14-17, John 14:8-17 (25-27) 
 This Sunday is the fiftieth day after Christ’s resurrection, and it is the 
day the apostles are filled with the Holy Spirit and called to serve and build 
the Church. By some accounts it is the birthday of the church, by other 
accounts it is the day the church was given its mission and marching 
orders. The first scripture we will use today is the lesson which comes from 
the eleventh chapter of Genesis. It is the story of the Tower of Babel and 
speaks of division among humanity. The passage in Acts 2 is the traditional 
account of Pentecost, which begins with violent winds, tongues of fire, and 
a host of languages spoken by the apostles and understood by the crowd. It 
ends with young men seeing visions, old men dreaming dreams, and more. 
Some say the division created in Genesis is overcome by the power of the 
Holy Spirit in Acts, others suggest it is the comparison of two communities 
– one built by human wisdom and the other assembled with the power and 
wisdom and will of God. Also, emphasizing the theme of unity, the letter to 
the Romans our lesson on this week comes at the end of a section where 
Paul demonstrates that Jews and Gentiles alike need a Savior and then 
expounds on Jesus Christ as Savior of all. In the gospel lesson, the disciple 
Philip prompts Jesus to discuss his relationship to the Father and Holy 
Spirit. The psalmist speaks about God as Creator and Provider.   
 
Sunday, June 15: Trinity Sunday 
Scripture: Proverbs 8:1-4 and 22-31, Psalm 8, Romans 5:1-5, John 16:12-15 

The week following Pentecost, in higher liturgical traditions, is 
celebrated as Trinity Sunday. There are few biblical passages in which 
Father, Son, and Holy Spirit are found in one sentence or verse, and on first 
look our scripture lessons don’t seem to focus on the triune nature of God. 
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 The personification of Wisdom is found in the lesson from the book 
of Proverbs. In the book of Psalms, divine majesty and human dignity are 
front and center. Jesus, in the gospel of John, talks about the work of the 
Spirit. In the letter to the Romans, Paul speaks about being justified by 
Christ, and adding, “we also boast in our sufferings, knowing that suffering 
produces endurance, and endurance produces character, and character 
produces hope, and hope does not disappoint us.” 
 
Sunday, June 22 and beyond . . . 
 The theme of our summer worship and sermons will be “Women in 
the Bible.” Please see the Pastor’s Message in this newsletter for more 
information.  
 
A schedule for the summer month will be published in the weeks ahead.  
 
 
Pastor’s Message 
 Have you ever started a simple job and watch it mushroom into a 
costly, monster project. Have you ever tried to repair one electrical 
receptacle and wind up needing to rewire the entire house? Or have you 
ever started to plan a small, intimate wedding only to wind up with a guest 
list of 250 and a budget so large you could use it for a downpayment on a 
family size house? This is my dilemma.  
 
As many of you know, I often stray from the lectionary for guidance in 
worship and preaching preparation during the summer months. In 
summers past I have selected themes like the “Family Tree of the Bible,” or 
“Spiritual Messages in Secular Songs,” or even “Stump the Pastor,” where I 
took requests from the congregation for preaching content. And so, about 
two months ago I thought a good subject for a summer theme this year 
would be, “Women of the Bible.” I thought, pick 10 or 12 Biblical women, 
create a schedule, and in the June newsletter tell the congregation when I 
would be preaching about each woman. But thinking always seems to get us 
in trouble! 
 
With my goal of creating summer sermon series in hand, a couple of 
months ago, I started recording my ideas for my work. I started with a list 
of Biblical women I thought would be good subjects for sermons. The list 
began with: 

• Eve 

• Sarah 
• Hannah 
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• Rebekah/Leah 

• Miriam 

• Esther 
• Mary the mother of Jesus 

• Mary Magdalene 

• Eunice and Lois, Timothy’s mother, and grandmother 
 
And then I thought of lesser known women who had significant stories. A 
couple of these women included: 

• Joseph’s (coat of many colors) sister Dinah 

• Jephthah's daughter, who likely was the victim of her father's vow 
to sacrifice a person in return for victory in battle 

 
And then my thoughts moved in a different direction, and I asked what if I 
addressed more general “women” related topics, like: 

• Where are the women in the creation stories, or who did Adam and 
Eve’s boys marry?  

• Why in the gospel of Matthew’s genealogy are women mentioned? 
Most biblical genealogies do not include many or any women. 

 
I reached out to my local colleagues and received even more guidance, 
resources, and ideas, and with that and my own research, my sermon series 
has evolved into a plan that I could not complete in time for publication in 
this newsletter. So, I thought I would just offer this comment about the 
time-consuming nature of this process and where I am at the time of this 
newsletter’s publication. I will probably announce the final draft of the 
schedule by the middle of June! So, here is what I can offer now:  
 
Topics: 

• What about women in the creation stories? 

• Why are women included in Matthew’s genealogy? 

• Legal and Status topics 
o Levirate marriage 
o Some women influenced husbands and succeeded  

▪ Sarah -- Genesis 16:5, 21:10 
▪ Rebekah – Genesis 27 
▪ Rachel – Genesis 31 

o Some women were abused 
▪ Lot’s daughters – Gen 19:8 
▪ Women of Gibeah – Judges 19:24 
▪ Jephthah’s  daughter sacrifice – Judges 11 
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• Women as strong leaders 
o Good Leaders 

▪ Miriam – part of the triumvirate of Hebrew leaders 
▪ Deborah 

o Prominent royal Leaders 
▪ Jezebel – 1 Kings 18-19, 2 Kings 9:3-37 
▪ Athaliah - 2 Kings 11 
▪ The “Wise Woman of Tekoa” – 2 Sam 14 
▪ The wise woman of Abel – 2 Sam 20:16-22 

• Images of Women 
o Proverbs 31 
o Song of Songs 
o Delilah (and Samson) 

 

• NT women 
o Tim 2:11-12  -- “Let women learn silence with full 

submission” 
o Ephesians 5 – Paul’s comments on husband/wife 

relationship 
o Mark 10:2-12 – Jesus discusses divorce 
o Women as followers of Jesus 

▪ Luke 8:1-3 
▪ Luke 23:55-56 
▪ Luke 24:10 

o Women in the Early Church 
▪ Prisca – Romans 16:3, I Cor 16:9 
▪ Deaconess Phoebe - -Romans 16:11 and Mary Romans 

16:6 
▪ Women not allowed to speak in Corinthian Church – I 

Cor 14:34ff 
▪ Equality –Gal 3:28, Phil 4:3 

 
I know the outline above may seem a bit incomplete and cryptic, but this is 
where my outline and plan is right now. I clearly will need to focus and 
refine my summer sermon series plan in the weeks ahead. If you have any 
guidance, requests, or suggestions, you know where to find me! 
 
Peace,  
Pastor Dale 
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Chesapeake Housing Mission Ramp Build: 
The Ramp Build we had planned for Saturday, June 7 
has been postponed until Saturday, October 25. 
 
 Until then, we thought it would be nice to let you know a little bit 
about the Chesapeake Housing Mission.  

 
We built our first ramp on a warm and sunny Saturday, December 13 in 
2017. Since then, we have built five more ramps on June 14, 2019, 
November 12, 2022, June 10, 2023, November 4, 2023, and May 14, 2024. 
For this we have our congregation’s name printed in CHM’s Annual Report 
as one of 52 volunteer groups, and one of their 32 Compassion Builders 
(donors who gave more than $250).  
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On might assume a ramp only helps with accessibility to one’s home and 
the ability to get the house, but 
there are greater effects of a ramp 
as illustrated in this graphic. And if 
you are good with acronyms, ROI 
means “Return on Investment.”  
Finally, one more graphic I will 
share is about CHM’s Volunteers.  
 
 

 
  



 
Members and friends of Immanuel UCC 

 
Your Church Council recently approved expenditure for repair of the 
Church building.  The steeple had new calking at the base and the block had 
a sprayed-on material to the stone.  For the month of March, maintenance 
was $5,810.96.  The blacktop was resurfaced last year.  Plans for the fall are 
to update the landscaping. 
 
Maintenance (planned or preventive) is always a continuing 
issue.  Immanuel is blessed with a beautiful building and location. 
When giving to Immanuel consider catching up or giving extra to fund 
these necessary projects.  The Council and the Church will appreciate your 
generosity and bless you for your support. 
                                                                             Your Church Council 
 
 

Members and friends of Immanuel UCC 
 

Your Church Council recently approved expenditure for repair of the 
Church building.  The steeple had new caulking at the base and the block 
had a sprayed on material to the stone.  For the month of March, 
maintenance was $5,81096.  The blacktop was resurfaced last year.  Plans 
for the fall are to update the landscaping. 
 
Maintenance (planned or preventive) is always a continuing issue.  
Immanuel is blessed with a beautiful building and location. 
 
When giving to Immanuel consider catching up or giving extra to fund 
these necessary projects.  The Council and the Church will appreciate your 
generosity and bless you for your support. 
        Your Church Council 
 
 

  CONTRIBUTIONS 
 
During the summer months, churches always suffer a reduction in giving.  
Immanuel is no different.  People go on vacation and attend other activities 
with family and friends.  However, the expenses at your church continues 
on – they don’t take a vacation.  This is especially significant when it comes 
to paying our mortgage.   
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Please continue to give even if you aren’t in church every Sunday and use 
your offering envelopes or the electronic giving option.  This can be found 
on our website: www.immanuelucc.faith. This is a big help in keeping track 
of your contributions for the end of the year reporting.  You may, of course, 
give extra to help cover the Church’s expenses at any time. 
 
Please take a moment to review the financial report which is posted on the 
bulletin board outside the office. 
 
                   Diana Jackson, Treasurer 
 

STRENGTHEN THE CHURCH – INVEST  
IN THE VISION 
Each day, visions and dreams are created in 
the hearts of many in the United Church of 
Christ. Through the Strengthen the Church 
offering, these visions and dreams can become 

a reality. 
 
Strengthen The Church (STC) is a special mission offering to reimagine and 
build the future of the UCC. Shared at the conference and national levels, 
STC largely supports youth ministries and full-time leaders for new 
churches in parts of the country where the UCC voice has not been heard. 
 
As God calls our congregations to be the "church" in new ways, your 
generosity will plant new churches, awaken new ideas in existing churches 
and develop the spiritual life in our youth and young adults. STC funds will 
also be used to award grants to help congregations communicate the "God 
is still speaking," message.  
  
This year, our offering to “Strengthen the Church” will be received on 
Pentecost Sunday, June 8, 2025. 
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 IMMANUEL HONORS OUR GRADUATES  
                  JUNE 8, 2025 
     
 
 

 

Corey Benjamin Ashton, son of Christy Newman Ashton, 
graduated from Cambridge-South Dorchester on May 28, 
2025.  He enjoys gaming and music.  Corey plans to work 
and further his education following his graduation.  He has a 
brother, Jarrett, and a Boston Terrier named Wayne Wright. 
 
 

 
 
Amanda Bair, daughter of proud parents, Bill and Kim 
Bair, graduated Summa cum laude from the University 
of Maryland, College Park in May 2025 with a 
Bachelor’s of Science in General Biology and a minor in 
Creative Writing. While there, she was a Banneker/Key 
Scholar, earned an Honors Citation for her work in the 
Honors Humanities Living Learning Program, and was 
placed on the Dean’s List all eight semesters. She was 
a member of the Pre-Surgical Society and Humble 
Walk Lutheran Ministry and a Teaching Assistant for the 

final class of her Honors program, HHUM 206: Honors Humanities 
Research Project. She also conducted data analysis research in which she 
created a mathematical model to predict the proportion of patients requiring 
recurrent emergency room visits. This research was published in the 
American Journal of Undergraduate Research in March 2025. In the fall, 
she will attend the University of Maryland School of Medicine as a member 
of the Rural Scholars MD Program with hopes to return to Cambridge to 
serve as a maternal health-focused family medicine physician. In her free 
time, she enjoys reading books, writing short stories, dancing, and hanging 
out with friends and family. She has two younger siblings, Alexia and Collin 
Bair, and three cats: Oreo, Deuce, and Socks. 
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Jaden Windsor Kozak, son of Deana & Mark Kozak and 
grandson of Raymond & Beverly Shelly, graduated from 
University of Maryland School of Business on May 22, 
2025. He is a member of Immanuel United Church of 
Christ.  Jaden enjoys going to sporting events and 
spending time with family and friends.  He is working in 
Marketing and Sales at Power Home Remodeling in 
Silver Spring, MD.  He has a brother, Evan, and a cat, 
Enoki. 
 
Evan David Kozak, son of Deana & Mark Kozak and 
grandson of Raymond & Beverly Shelly, graduated from 
Cambridge-South Dorchester High School on May 28, 
2025. 
He is a member of Immanuel United Church of Christ.  
Evan enjoys soccer and going to sporting events as well 
as spending time with family and friends.  He plans to 
pursue a career in law enforcement.  He has a brother, 
Jaden. 
 

 
William Brady Lyons, son of Lynn Malkus-Lyons and  
Lee Lyons, graduated from Easton High School on  
May 28, 2025.  Brady enjoys hunting and farming. 
Following graduation, he plans to work on the family 
farm.  He has sisters, Natalee and Lyndsey.  He also 
has 2 adopted dogs from Baywater Animal Rescue, 
Tessa and Denali. 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
Congratulations and good luck in your future endeavors! 
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CHURCH COUNCIL 
 
      Church council will meet on July 20, 2025 following the worship service 
 
 
 

               BAKE SALE?   
 
We’re having a bake sale.  Oops! too hot to bake?  It’s a bakeless 
bake sale. In July and August a “Cake” box will be out every 
Sunday for our donations.  Donate what it would cost to make 
something for a real bake sale or put in your pocket change each 
week.  The money will go toward church expenses. 
 

 
 

 
News from the Mission Committee: 

 
It’s Back! FAMILY BINGO NIGHT 

An evening of fun for the ENTIRE family! Saturday, August 16, doors open at 5 pm, 
games start at 6 pm. Adults and children 12 and older $15.00; children under 12 - 
$5.00. Admission includes a pack of 6 bingo cards for 20 games for adults and 3 cards 
for 20 games for children under 12 plus a door prize ticket. (Second set of cards is 
$5.00) 

Food will be available for purchase. There will be Tricky Tray Baskets, a 50/50 raffle 
and door prizes. 

This is a Family Bingo time. There is a need for helpers and donations. Sign-up sheets 
are located in the Narthex or call the church office to have your name added to a list. 
Helpers are needed with set-up, at the door, during the event, in the kitchen, and for 
clean-up.   

Donations are welcome in MANY forms! Gift cards for ALL ages of $25.00, $10.00 or 
$5.00, and baked goods (need to attach filled out ingredients card) and other items, 
suitable for both adults and children. Also needed are baskets and individual items for 
the Tricky Tray. No time to shop, no problem, we accept cash too!  Please have items 
brought to church by August 4 at the latest. 

This is a FUN family event and a great community outreach for our church. Please help 
make this another success. 

Thank you, 

Mission & Hospitality Committees. 
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BLESSING FOR RETURN TO SCHOOL 
 

We will be offering a blessing for our students, teachers and other personnel returning 
to our schools for the 2025-2026 year. We will also be blessing backpacks and school 
supplies.  All this will occur on August, August 24th during worship. 
 
 

SCHOOL SUPPLIES DRIVE 

With school returning to a more normal schedule, the Mission Board will also be busy 
with the start up of school gathering supplies for the following elementary 
schools:  Choptank, Hurlock, South Dorchester, Maple, Warwick, Vienna and Sandy 
Hill, as well as Cambridge-South Dorchester High School and North Dorchester High 
and Middle School, and Maces Lane Middle School, although in smaller quantities.   

We provide, among other items, notebooks, pencils, crayons, glue sticks, rulers, pencil 
cases.   These supplies provide a much needed resource for the children attending 
these schools.  School supply lists are usually available at Walmart and on the school’s 
website.  You may purchase any items that would help out a student for the 2024-2025 
school year. 

If you would like to help provide some of these items, please bring your purchases to 
the church anytime between 9am and 1pm Monday through Thursday or bring them 
with you on Sunday when you attend worship.  Supplies are needed by August 
17.  We will dedicate these supplies with our annual “Blessing of the Backpacks” liturgy 
on Sunday, August  24.  You may, of course, make a monetary contribution.  Your gifts 
to Special Benevolence help many!   Thank you for making the school year a little 
easier for others in our community. 
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    JUNE BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES 

 
            June Birthdays     June Anniversaries 
       Trudi & Donald Jones, Jr.  6/3 
Jock Luthy   6/4   Sarah & Michael Bass  6/15 
Patti Cannon   6/4   Kelly  & Josh Dodson  6/18 
Tara Cannon             6/5   Terry & Bill Makus   6/19 
Abby Spillman-Wise  6/6   Tammy  & Danny Luthy  6/20 
Michal Dixon   6/6   Sherry & Adam Todd  6/24 
Stacy Seymour  6/10    
Sherry Todd   6/10    
Sandy Dodson  6/12    
Michael Giese  6/13 
Emily Robbins  6/13 
Charlotte Hanson  6/14  BIRTHDAYS (CONTINUED) 
Beau Cherry   6/14  Josh Dodson  6/22   
Frank Spillman  6/17  Helen Krom  6/27 
Vivian Anderson  6/19  Amy Robbins  6/27 
Susan Hutson  6/22  Parker Dodson 6/30 
      Alasdair Campbell 6/30 
 
 

JULY BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES 

         July Birthdays               July Anniversaries 
       Kathy & Rick Kelly   7/1 
Garrett Roe   7/1   Melissa & Dennis Elzey  7/1 
Kate Dixon Marshall  7/2   Marianne & Vinson Spies  7/5 
Laura Dixon   7/2   Becky & John Dodson  7/7 
Julia Newman  7/4   Betty Lou & Sonny Malkus  7/10 
Cheryl Malik   7/6   Claudia & Steve McDonald  7/18 
Garry Brohawn, Jr  7/6   Joyce Wise & Frank Spillman 7/30 
Roger Segar   7/7    
Luke Cherry   7/7    
Shawna Kelly  7/12   
Garry Brohawn, Sr.   7/13        
Marianna Spies  7/14     
Phil Jackson, Jr.  7/17  
Elizabeth Slacum  7/17 
Maddie Travers  7/17 
Bill Pender   7/19 
Kent Giese   7/21 
Scott Dodson  7/22 
Nancy Appollos  7/23 
Katie Anderson  7/30 
Al Bailey   7/30 
Verena Luthy   7/30 
Trudi Jones   7/31    -14- 



 
                                        Your Staff 
The Rev. Dale Krotee      Pastor  
Janice Haller      Church Secretary  
J. Curtis White      Choir Director/Organist  
Lynne Breil  & Tina Lyte-Davis   Pianist  
  
 
 
 
 

Your Church Council 
 
      Max Schnoor – President 

 
Chuck Hanson      Debbie Luthy 
Carolyn Price      Mark Eberspacher 
John Adkins      Stephanie Dunnock 
Susie Creighton      Sam Reeder 
        Roger Segar 

 
 
 

Church Contact Information 
 

Office Hours - Monday - Friday 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 
             Phone: 410-228-4640 

  E-mail: info@immanuelucc.faith  
       pastor@immanuelucc.faith 
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IMMANUEL PRAYER LIST: You are invited to remember these people in prayer  

 
Members of Immanuel:  

Jeri BOUNDS, health issues, friend of Don Rae & Kim Leonard 
Connie BARNETT, health issues  
Carter BASS, grandson of Jim & Susie Creighton, health issues Wells 
David DODSON, son of Scott & Amy Dodson  
Bill FOXWELL, facing health challenges  
Helen KROM, health issues   
 

 Friends of Immanuel Church:  
Shirley BURTON, Robin Burton’s mother, health issues   
Kent ELZEY, brother of Julia Neman, health issues  
Carolyn ELZEY, sister-in-law of Julia Newman, health issues Alice 
FREY, sister of Jim Murphy, health issues and loss of her husband  
Henry & Gerry KROTEE, Pastor Dale’s father, health issues  
John LOWENSEN, father of Diana Krotee, health issues  
Debbie McCRAY, friend of Beverly Shelly & the Kozaks, health issues  
Terry VINCENT, friend of Beverly Shelly, health issues and Jill his 
caregiver  
 
Other Prayer Requests:  
Guidance in Immanuel’s leaders for 2023 and beyond  
The leadership of Immanuel church, the need for people willing to 
serve to do the business of the church.  
Our adopted child from Peru  
Dorchester County Public Schools        
Children at the border;  
Those shot in our country 
Those suffering from natural disasters 
Those dealing with COVID-19  
For the healing of our nation and the world, both physical & 
emotional  
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Members and Friends Serving in Our Armed Forces: Hunter 
BROWN, U.S. Army, stationed in Wiesbaden, Germany friend of 
Laura Dixon  
Jake CREIGHTON, Captain, U.S. Army, stationed Ft. Sam Houston, 
TX  
Alton FRASE, Cpl, US Marine Corps, Camp LeJeune, North 
Carolina, Son of Andrew & Tracy Luthy Frase, grandson of Jock & 
Debbie Luthy  
Buddy HAYDEN, friend of Robin Burton, U .S. Air Force Reserves  
Keagan ROSARIO, U.S. Air Force, friend of Kim Leonard, now 
stationed in the U.S.  
Lucas TOLLEY, U.S. Marine Corps, son of Leslie & Adam Tolley, 
Grandson of Lou & Dennis Jones, stationed in Okinawa, Japan  
Jason T. WARDEN, Marines, nephew of Michal Dixon, in North 
Carolina  
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